Monterey Institute of International Studies

Chemical and Biological Weapons (CBW) Project
CENTER FOR NONPROLIFERATION STUDIES
425 Van Buren Street, Monterey, CA 93940
Tel: (408) 647-4164 Fax: (408) 647-3519 E-mail:

July 18, 1996

Mr. Robert P. Richardson
Chief, FOIA Staff

Code PSP/FOIA

Defense Intelligence Agency
Washington, D.C. 20340-5100

Dear Mr. Richardson:
This is a request under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. 552.

For a scholarly article to be titled "The 'Yellow Rain' Controversy: A Fifieen-Year
Reassessment,” I would like to request the declassification and release of the following DIA
documents:

1. Watson, S., "Southeast Asia: Mycotoxins and the Soviet Connection Q),”
Intelhgence Appraisal, DIAIAPPR 149A-81, Defense Intelhgence Agency,
27 September 1981 [SECRET].

@ Pfister, A., "Intelligence Discussion,” Presented i in DoD Toxin Defense
' Coordmanon Meeting, 22-23 March 1983 [SECRET]

L 13- Lane, D.C., "Mycotoxin Research,” Intelhgence Information chort No. 6,
9 (Z?ﬁL 895 5175 81 31 October- 1981 [UNCLASSIFIED].

4. Klugerman, MR. and F.M. O'Leary, "Chemical and Biological Warfare
Capabilities (U)," DST-16008-034-76-Sup.1, Defense Intelligence Agency,
May 1977 [SECRET]. - -

5. Crelling, J.K., "Toxic Chemical Warfare Agents and Weapon Systems -
USSR (U)," DST-IGZOS 041-80-CHG 1, Defense Intelligence Agency,

‘ _ 10 October 1980 [SECRET]

X 6. Murphy, M., Jr., "Chemical and Biological Warfare Capablhnes = USSR (U),“
DST-16008—034 83-CHG 1, 28 February 1983 [SEQ@T]

Since I am affilitated with an academic institution and this request is for purposes of scholarly

research rather than commercial activity, I am requesting a waiver of search and reproduction
fees.
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I look forward to receiving your written response within 10 working days, as required by law.

Thank you for expediting this request.

Sincerely,

Director for CBW Proliferation Issues
Center for Nonproliferation Studies
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